
NewsletterñApril 2022 

General school email: admin@dalmain.lewisham.sch.uk  

Other Contacts 

For specific queries, please use the contacts below: 

Admissions (including Nursery & Reception intakes), attendance, meal choices, breakfast or after-school 

clubs: attendance@dalmain.lewisham.sch.uk 

Finance, curriculum clubs, instrumental lessons, trips, medicines or allergies: office@dalmain.lewisham.sch.uk 

Covid 19 related issues, including reporting a positive case: covid@dalmain.lewisham.sch.uk 

After-school club: please note the after-school club number is 07710 362 100, operating from 3:15 - 6pm. This   number should 

be used for pick-up arrangements for our after-school club only.  

Dear Parents & Carers, 

The term started with an exceptional display of literary masterpieces demonstrated 

through our Writing Exhibition. Having been inspired by Amanda Gormanõs ôChange Singsõ, 

we were delighted to share some of our work from Writing Week and we were thrilled to 

have so many families and friends coming in to school to celebrate the childrenõs 

achievements. And who could forget this yearõs Reading Week?! From the daily Drop Everything & Read to the pyjama party, and of course 

World Book Day, there was something there for everyone to enjoy, not to mention the incredibly generous donations which totalled a 

staggering £2,343.07. More information is include on page 3 of this newsletter. We are very excited about spending this money on new 

books for the School Library and we still have one more thing to look forward to ð our visiting author, Benjamin Dean, will be coming in to 

Dalmain on Monday 25th April to tell us all about his publishing journey and the inspiration behind his story about family, love and inclusivity 

(ôMe, My Dad and the End of the Rainbowõ); plus giving some tips to children on writing their own colourful adventures. We canõt wait! A 

huge thank you to all within our community for their support, and to Miss Bissell and Mr OõDonovan for leading such brilliant weeks! 

The retrofit eco works at the school are making good progress and I am delighted to 

say that they are nearly finished. They are already making such a huge difference to 

the air quality, ventilation and insulation in the Y3 & Y4 areas, and our new skylights 

are simply spectacular! These works have made an enormous difference to this 

teaching space! Thank you to everyone for being so patient while we have 

undertaken these works, and we very much hope that the scaffolding will be down by 

the time we come back after Easter. Once they are, Y3 & Y4 will resume their      

drop-off and pick-up points in the main playground, rather than in the Pen, but look 

out for final confirmation of this in due course. 

Looking ahead to the Summer Term, we have reinstated as many of our ônormalõ events as possible and we cannot wait to enjoy them 

together. Please check all dates carefully on Page 2 and look out for further information about each of these events as the term 

progresses. 

One of the things we are looking forward to a lot is voting for the new 2022-23 class names, particularly because we have not been able to 

do this in person since 2019. Run by the School Council, everyone who attends Dalmain Primary School will have a vote and will be able to 

choose from one of six themes. These themes are currently under discussion with the School Council and children across the school will 

also be invited to put their suggestions forwards. On voting day, children and staff will choose their favourite theme and the winner will 

inspire all class names for the 2022-23 academic year. Last time, we had a 92% turn out and 

we are hoping for a full 100% turn out this time! Please get your suggestions in to School 

Council in the next few weeks!  

None of the wonderful learning, either in or outside the classroom, could be achieved without 

our team of incredibly dedicated and passionate teaching staff at Dalmain. Each and every 

one of them give so much to our community and are relentless in their pursuit of excellence 

for every child. A huge thank you to all of the staff at Dalmain Primary School for their hard 

work every day ð you are incredible and we are so lucky to have you!  

I hope that you enjoy reading our wonderful newsletter and we wish you a safe and restful 

Easter break. See you all for the start of the Summer Term on Tuesday 19th April.  

Best wishes, Ms EiseleñHeadteacher  

DALMAIN PRIMARY SCHOOL Check out the Key Dates 

for the Summer Term on 

p.2 to see what exciting 

events we have planned 

for the rest of this year! 
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Key DatesñSummer 

Term 1 & 2 
We will provide more information regarding the below closer to the time but we are 

circulating these dates now to help families plan for such a busy and exciting term. 

All dates will also be listed on our website. 

 

Summer Term 1 

 

Monday 25th April: Author Visit (postponed from Reading Week) 

Monday 2nd May: Bank Holiday Monday ð no school or clubs 

Wednesday 4th May: Voting Day for Class Names 2022-23 

Friday 6th May 9:00am: FoD Coffee Morning 

W/b 9th May: SATs Week ð Monday-Thursday 

W/b 16 th May: Y6 PGL Residential Trip 

W/b 23 rd May: Art Exhibition 

W/b 30th May: Half Term 

 

Summer Term 2 

 

Monday 6th June: Inset Day ð school starts Tuesday 7th June 

Friday 10th June 9:00am: FoD Coffee Morning 

Thursday 16th June 9:15 ð 10:45am: New Reception Welcome Open 

Morning (parents only)  

Saturday 18thJune: Choir performing at Mountsfield Park 

W/b: 20th June: Y4 Naturesbase Trip 

Weeks of 20th June, 27th June & 4th July: Reception Stay & Play  

Thursday 23rd June 5:00pm: LAMDA Showcase 

Early July: Y6 SATs results published ð exact date TBC by DfE 

Monday 11th July 2:00pm: Y6 End of Year Performance 

Tuesday 12th July 6:00pm: Y6 End of Year Performance 

Thursday 14th July 3:30-4:30pm: Progress Party in classrooms &  

collection of reports ð all children, parents & carers invited 

Monday 18th July: Meet the new class teacher / transition morning  

19th July: Y3 & 4 Disco and 20th July: Y5&6 

Thursday 21st July 3:15pm: Last Day of 2021-22 Academic Year 

 

Date still TBC: Sports Day  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

I am writing to you all to share and celebrate 

the fantastic success of Dalmainõs Reading 

Week 2022.  The whole community rallied together to share in the joy of reading, with an            

impressive total of 93,228 minutes of reading recorded in our Sponsored Read.  Congratulations 

to Alcorn Class (Y2), Bazalgette Class (Y3) and Miyazaki Class (Y5) who were our top 3 class      

winners, reading the most minutes collectively as a class.  Huge congratulations to all pupils and 

families who took part and donated in our Sponsored Read ð we raised a staggering £2,343.07 

towards purchasing new books for our school library.  You are all amazing!  

We now have the exciting task over the coming weeks of choosing an    

extensive range of literature to appeal to all readers . 

Staff and pupils also enjoyed a number of other 

events across the week ð thank you to those 

who attended the after-school Reading Pyjama 

Party.  There were interactive log fires, ghost stories, storytelling in a  

foreign language and cushions galore!  Drop Everything and Read 

(DEAR) proved popular once again; children (and teachers!) loved the 

opportunity to put aside all distractions and read for pleasure every day.    

In addition to this, it was amazing see so many children walking around 

the school in search of our mystery book trail!  There were certainly 

some well-known favourites to be found ð can you guess this one?!  We 

also found out the exciting news that a 

very special author will be visiting Dalmain early next term, after a 

postponement due to Covid.  Benjamin Dean, author of ôMe, My 

Dad & The End Of The Rainbowõ, will be telling us all about his   

publishing journey and the inspiration behind his story about    

family, love and inclusivity; he will also be giving the children some 

tips on how to write their own exciting adventures.  It was no      

surprise that his book was voted as Dalmainõs favourite ôBook of 

Prideõ and we canõt wait to meet him. 

Last but certainly not least, World Book Day was a fantastic        

celebration of our most-loved books, and we were so impressed 

with the range of presentations and costumes we saw.  Well done 

to all children, and particularly our World Book Day winners who 

have been awarded a book of their choice for the library. 

Best wishes, Ms Bissell 



Nurser yñLakwena C lass 

A p r i l  2 0 2 2  

P a g e  4  

The Nursery children have had a bustling term, filled with many highlights of awe and wonder. We have been learning 

about nature by engaging in longitudinal observations and discussions about the life cycles of butterflies and frogs. The 

theme of nature has been a major aspect of our learning throughout this term. We welcomed the arrival of our caterpillars 

and were delighted with the appearance of frog spawn in our pond. The children have immersed themselves in their    

studies and are always keen to discuss their observations among themselves or with an adult. They have been amazing. 

We have also been looking at ways of attracting birds to our garden, and so far we have planted a few shrubs and        

strategically placed several bird feeders in our trees. So far the feeders have been empty but we have spotted several 

pigeons. Only time will tell if we succeed in attracting a range of smaller birds. 

The children talked excitedly about the characters they would be representing during the run up to World Book Day and 

they did not disappoint. We were graced with an amazing array of costumes and props. Well done and thank you to all the 

Nursery parents who designed and made their childrenõs costumes. It was so difficult to choose a winner as they were all 

winners, but Robin was chosen for accurately retelling his story and also acting in role as the wolf character from the book 

ôLittle Red.õ Well done, Robin!    

Another highlight for the Nursery children was Red Nose Day. They talked about sharing with 

others who are less well-off and Klay reminded us that: ôCaring is sharing.õ Well done Lakwena 

Class, for your enthusiasm and your willingness to have a go. 

The children in Gaudi class have worked so hard this term and it is so exciting to see all the wonderful progress they have made! They 

have been producing amazing writing, artwork, wonderful small world creations as well as growing increasingly confident in sharing 

their ideas with others. 

 As the theme this term was all about growth, our main books were ôThe Tiny Seedõ by Eric Carle and ôThe Extrarodinary Gardenerõ by 

Sam Boughton.  The children sowed runner beans and wildflower bombs in our playground and have enjoyed seeing how they have 

grown. They learnt all about the parts of a plant and how to take care of them. They have created and painted flowers giving them fun 

and exciting names, and with the support from our parents and carers a flower shop was set up outside which the children are still   

busily operating every day. They have been wrapping the flowers, completing order forms and creating price tags as well as exchanging 

coins.  

 

Another highlight of this term was Reading Week! Each day we focused on a classic childrenõs book. We had tigers for tea, pancakes for 

wolves, bear hunts, patchwork elephants and of course, the Gruffalo! The children created their own books inspired by these tales and 

also enjoyed presenting their own favourite stories on World Book Day! We read lots of other stories throughout the day to do our bit in 

the Usbourne Reading Challenge. We are very excited about all the new books that will be bought for the library. 

Forest School has provided us all with great joy this term as we have seen new buds on trees, spring flowers blooming and frog spawn 

appearing in the pond! With the discovery of the frog spawn the children were eager to learn about the life cycle of the frog, and they 

have already seen the spawn develop into tadpoles! As we were learning about life cycles, we couldnõt resist reading ôThe Hungry    

Caterpillarõ a firm favourite amongst the children (and teachers) of Gaudi class. The children learnt about the life cycle of a butterfly; 

they retold the story using a story map and during PE the children even acted out each part of the life-cycle.  

Recep t ionñGaud i  C lass 


